Attachment 1 - Letter to IPART Chairman



care centre, build a new medical centre, provide retirement accommodation and
construct a new waste management facility.

One of the options for this Council presented in the Revitalising Local Government
report was a merger with Warren Shire Council. As mentioned in our submission
this option was canvassed with our community who overwhelmingly rejected it. This
was consistent with Council's view that this merger would merely serve to weaken
local representation, service provision and identity. In a small rural community “The
Shire” is an important and integral part of the community which generally interacts
with Councillors and staff more often, more personally and on different levels to
larger communities. Residents, rightly so, have a sense of ownership in “The Shire”.

Council’s Fit for the Future submission demonstrates that we are able to retain our
autonomy, maintain our independence and meet the challenges ahead with strong
community support. We consistently overcome the ongoing burdens of cost shifting,
long term rate pegging and uncertainty about the level of future FA Grants. With
future Joint Organisations providing improved Regional planning and close
collaboration with other Orana Councils, we are confident we can continue to “stand
alone” into the future representing our ratepayers with honesty, integrity and sound
financial management.

Yours sincerely

Ray Donald OAM Derek Francis
Mayor General Manager






